STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 12, 2011
STA unit 1503
10:00am

Representing the board:  Beth Capra, Becky Sharp, Josie Tolan, Dave Lindahl, Duane Young
Representing management: Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson, Erin Erickson
Guests: Dwight Bruellman, Chad Rekasie, Rebecca Boucha, Mike Boucha, Jim Kiefer, Renee Ellis, Bronwyn Rittner, John DiNicholas. 
Meeting was called to order at 10:00am.  Board accepted Ted Malzahn’s resignation and appointed Josie Tolan.
Election of Officers
· President, Josie Tolan; Vice President, Beth; Secretary/Treasurer, Becky Sharp. Dave Lindahl and Duane Young are At-large.
· Double H will conduct a work session for the new board to get a better understanding of the Association and its documents.
Contracts
·   Snow removal –  A majority of the owners in attendance had two contentions.  1)  They thought they had expressed themselves at the annual meeting that Jeff Erickson had their vote of confidence to continue as snow plow and snow shoveling contractors.  They had been informed since the annual meeting that the board solicited bids for these contracts.  2)  One owner voiced her opinion that the board does not represent the interest of the owners.  It was the board’s position, expressed by Dave Lindahl, who spearheaded the contract bids, that once the bids were open Jeff Erickson had raised his price by 25%.  This was the reason why he solicited other snow plow contractors.  Jeff pointed out that he was disappointed that after a closed bid process was required that his bids were the only ones received by deadline and still the board decided to personally solicit additional bids.
·   Discussions- back and forth. The owners had an opportunity to vent. Three written owner’s opinions, wishes and thoughts are attached to these minutes. Several suggestions to be considered for the future were voiced or presented by reading the letters are 1) a mix of board members living at property and absentee 2) encouraged positive community interaction-picnics, etc. 3) bring recycling back and enforcing owners to make repairs to their buildings. 4)  more precisely define duties of subcontractors without running into conflicts of interests as Dave Lindahl had pointed out. The board thanked them for their time and opinions and stated they would make a decision in executive session.  Board instructed 
Double H to write a response to Peter Lautner’s letter.
Maintenance Mgrs report

·  Jeff reported duties performed.  He inspects all service lines under the buildings.  He checks GFI’s, heat tape, insulation and condition of service line.  All buildings except 1 & 2 have GFI’s in place. Board had approved the project previously.  It is on the electrician’s schedule.  Board requested a winterization report.  Jeff will comply.
Updates
· Storage lot-Duane reported an ongoing application process.  Shingles from roofing projects will be put in storage.  Owners will be notified to use.  Double H will update on deposits received. Snow removal approx. every 3rd snowstorm.
· Address letters-Dave presented the board with the letters he had received.  New signage needed at gazebo. Board instructed Jeff to place at all buildings by December 1st Josie will supervise. Dave said he would do bldg. 15.
· Motion-Josie moved to put letters for units where the #’s were.  Becky 2nd.  All approve
· Message boards to replace?  15 new message boards are needed at the property. Dave reported 23x29 is approximately $2,370.00. Board decided 24x36 was sufficient size.
· Motion-Becky moved to allocate 15msg boards to be purchased not to exceed $2,250.00.  Beth 2nd.  All approve.
· Bldg 13 parking lot paved-bldg did last Fall without preapproval from the board.  Bd instructed Double H  to write a letter to let owners in 13 know that they are responsible for any additional  maintenance of this parking lot.
Snow complaint contact (czar)
· Board appointed Dwight Bruellman to be the contact person.  John DiNicholas volunteered to sub for Dwight while on vacation.
Dumpster Lot
· Suggestions on how to monitor illegal dumping;  1) motion detector-need power turned on at shed and  Wittemyer’s permission as he owns property, 2) pedestrian gate-make people walk to dumpsters.  3) place a trailer there for owners to put mattresses upon.
Issues of maintenance mgr position

· 11hrs/wk to the association for $1,000/mth. Paid over and beyond what is in job description.  

· 24/7 on call?

· How to reach him in emergency.  Board will continue to look at job description
· Bldg 8 fence–The association did not pay the full amount invoiced by Jeff because both the bldg. representative Duane Young and Dave Lindahl agreed that the work was not adequate and the invoice exceeded the original quote of $500.  The increase was due to a verbal agreement that excluded the material costs.  In order to correct the issue Jeff agreed to paint the bare wood at his cost.

· Motion- Becky moved to pay Jeff at what he invoiced the association.  Josie 2nd.  All approve

Executive Session

· Discussion of snow removal contractors- Board approved South Shore Plowing for parking lots and Lynx Construction for snow removal walkways

· Board reviewed check register and accounts receivable as of 10/31/2011.  Board discussed a building by building accounting on which owners were delinquent and what collection action has been initiated.

· One owner is seriously in arrears but not in foreclosure.  Hans proposed to have a majority of the amount due transferred into a long term payment plan.  This was done previously for another owner and enabled the association to collect all monies past due and current. Board directed Hans to contact the owner and find out if this was an acceptable payment strategy. 

· Hans explained that since we have the requirement that all units contribute equal amounts to the building fund it is within the boards authority to special assess units that have changed hands.  These situations occur mostly when the unit is foreclosed upon by the bank and the previous owner declares bankruptcy.
· Motion-  Becky moved  to special assess units 606 and 1201.  Duane 2nd.  All approve.
Meeting adjourned at 3pm.     
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Business Mgr     
